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No. ADI/05/2024.       Date: 16th May, 2024 
 
General Manager, 
Churchgate. 
 
 Sub: Inclusion under Railway Service (Pension) Rules, 1993, in place of 
         NPS, for Employees Selected before 01.01.2004 but Joined  
                 Railway Service after 01.01.2004 
 
 It has come  to our notice  that employees, initially covered under  NPS, 
later transitioned from NPS to OPS as per Railway Board RBE No. 28/2020.  
However, there have been challenges in transferring the NPS Corpus, 
particularly for those employees who had previously made voluntary 
contributions to NPS Tier I. 
 
 In  this  regard, the  ADI  division, through  letter No. 
DFM/ADI/NPS/2023-24 dated 09.01.2024, has sought clarification from 
AFA/PF/NPS - CCG, citing the cases of Shri Manoj Inder Raj Manglani (PRAN 
No. 110010252809, Contribution to NPS Tier I Rs. 300000) and Shri Alok 
Agrawal, PRAN No. 110070252062. 
 
 Additionally, it  has been noted  that HQ finance has also referred the 
matter to the Railway Board to issue guidelines regarding the accounting 
procedure for NPS corpus against voluntary contributions made by employees 
to NPS Tier I during NPS to OPS. 
 
 You are requested to advise PFA & PCPO for expediting the solution for 
settling this issue at the earliest. 
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